
Practice Leader (Aboriginal 
Family Decision Making) 
Child Protection 

• Location: Horsham 

• Employment Type: Fixed-term - 30/06/2018 Full-time

• Classification: CPP5.2

• Salary range: $101,937 - $111,619 per annum (plus superannuation)

The Practice Leader (AFDM) is responsible for supporting and developing Child 

Protection Practitioners in the integration of theory and practice whilst demonstrating 

their expertise through direct case practice and live supervision of child protection 

practitioners. This position will work collaboratively with practitioners and teams to 

strengthen case practice with Aboriginal children and families, to provide effective 

service delivery and to support other practitioners. This position is responsible for co-

convening Aboriginal Family Decision Making (AFDM) meetings for Aboriginal clients, 

working in partnership with the community co-convenor and Aboriginal organisations 

in providing community education, training and consultation for Child Protection and 

Aboriginal agency employees.

In addition to this, the Practice Leader (AFDM) will perform a more senior leadership role 

and has some advanced accountabilities.

We strongly encourage Aboriginal & Torres Straight Islanders to apply.

For further information on the available positions, please contact Karen Priestley on 

0418 831 870.

For further information on the position description and the selection criteria visit;

www.careers.vic.gov.au and search reference number DHHS/WWD/488676

Job Reference numbers: DHHS/WWD/488676

Applications close: Midnight, Sunday 1st October 2017
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For more information about the Department of Health and Human Services visit 
www.dhhs.vic.gov.au  To apply online and for other DHHS and Victorian Government job 

opportunities please visit www.careers.vic.gov.au

Police Checks form part of the Department of Health and Human Services recruitment 

process.

The department promotes diversity and equal opportunity in employment and is 
committed to a more diverse workforce.

If you are an Aboriginal or Torres Strait Islander applicant,or if you have a disability, and 

require advice and support with the recruitment process, please 

contact our Diversity Unit on DiversityInclusion@dhhs.vic.gov.au

The department is committed to the safety of its clients. The department takes a zero 

tolerance approach to abuse, including child abuse and abuse of people with disability. 

Departmental employees are required to comply with all legal requirements including the 

Child Safe Standards to keep children safe from harm and abuse.


